TALKING POINTS

SBA’s Paycheck Protection Program


The economic impact of the pandemic on [CO-OP NAME] has been immediate and  significant and continues to grow.

· The economic health of [CO-OP NAME] is tied directly to the wellbeing of the communities we serve. We are seeing a spike in unpaid electric bills as local businesses close their doors and hardworking Americans lose their jobs. 
· Due to business closures, [CO-OP NAME] has seen energy sales fall by XX percent since February.
· A surge in unemployment, coupled with mandatory or voluntary moratoriums on service disconnections, has also increased unpaid consumer accounts by XX percent.
· [XX cents] of each dollar [CO-OP NAME] receives is paid to TVA for wholesale power. [CO-OP NAME] is required to pay TVA for the energy that consumers use – whether the co-op is paid or not.


[CO-OP NAME] is a private, independent business built and owned by the consumers we serve.

· [CO-OP NAME] provides an essential service to our communities. After food, water and medicine, reliable energy is critical to maintaining health, safety, comfort and connection.
· [CO-OP NAME] employees [XX] Tennesseans across our [XX] county service area.
· [CO-OP NAME] clearly met the original requirements for the Paycheck Protection Program and is a “small business” as defined by the Small Business Administration.
· Traditional SBA program guidance has limited eligibility for loan programs to businesses that are “organized for profit,” but the PPP eligibility was intentionally broadened to include not-for-profit organizations like [CO-OP NAME].


[CO-OP NAME] is using/will use PPP funds to ensure the delivery of safe, reliable and affordable energy to the communities we serve.

· PPP funds received by the co-op will be used to pay employees and cover operating shortfalls produced by the pandemic.
· Since our operational expenses are shared by all co-op members, the PPP funds will indirectly benefit families and businesses across our service area.
